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SOUNDINGS - January, 1981

The dnnual New Yeaxr's o ~np Dive will be held at the

popular Pleasuve Bay, :n Jouth Doston. The time ig usually
30 a.m. This traditl .::1 dive is a good way to get your fins
wet and to start the row vear's d¢v*n$ off on the right txack,

Toun may even see 2 fsn hrave men do &n imitation of *he
I~Strect Brownies and take a swim WITHOUT a Uni-Buit.

The Jannary get-together dive will be held at Pium Cove on
Jenuary ilth., The mceting place has been changed slightly
tc the Kingz Grant Rest. located RCROSE from the old meeting
place, Dennyys , at the Lﬂbmrty Tree Mall., Tne time, however,
- yemains the same, 3 a.m. for L"”&d:ﬁz-o leavs for the site at
9 a.m., or get direct to the s‘ s e L0 2.m. Plum Cove is a
very easy dive and there mig! shatera there, I hope that
there is a greal turn-out for e fivst olub dive of the year.
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SOUTH BHORE NEFTUNES FERRUARY» 1981

SOUNDINGS

Harrw New Year and best wishes +or a good wear of diving
from the new officers and board. In case yYou missed the
last mewsletter we ared

PRESIDENTS John Blackadar

VICE-PRESIDENT ! Rob Murehw

SECRETAKRY: Bruce Gerhard

TREASURER?! Danas Williams

BOARDS Dorothy  Brucer Faul favallaroy Dave Clancws Don
OiTullios Joel Graws Faul Greeners Jaf? Jascohsy Rob Msassar-
@lliy and Steve Norris.

I additior the eresident has snounced the following aroint-
mernts ! Safety Directors Chuck Ciroletitas Serdant-at-Armsy
Dick Gullicksens Competition Directary Faul Greened Wreck
Miving Committeer Bob Murehgy Mike LaMarrey and Dave Clancu?
Frhiotodgrarhary kobh - Masserellis Librarian (With the new
recponsibilities for caring Tor filmy wrhotodgrarhse and the
clubp cameraly FPhil Nimiskerns Coffee Commitieer Jefft Jacobs
and Kernr Farrevi Eeuirment C¥ficer: fob Aviliad Cleanur Com-
mittess Faul Cavallaro and Boh Massarellis and Farliamenta-

Pimrr Reore eshisrids

We all want to make this the hest  wear the club  has ever
had, We are rlanning more dives and more social asctivitiess
ard we want to make & srecial oeffort to maks new menbers
feel at home. We slso welcome new ideass from the member-
shiry oo if there is anwthing wou would like toc dor rlease
let us krow. above a1l we need the surrort of the member-
chirs both in slanning sctivities arvi in attendance. The
best rlanned sctivity in the world will be a floer if no one
shaows ue For it.

It is alwsys aseroesriste to thank the outdoing officersy but
this wvesr we owe them 3 vers srpecial vote of thanks, Joel
has heen tressurer for more dears tharn most of us can county
and before that he held other affices including rresident.
Throush it 8ll he has Leen & stabilizing influsnce end has
done more for the club than most of us realize. Faul and
Dovrobtine both  took aver Jobs when someone else droesred the
neli. This is not an sasw thind to dor and we owe them mans
thanks for their devotion to the club.

RECORD OF THE FAST MONTH

Jarmuary started with a frozen resgulatar. The anrvial sober
ur dive was held as wusuall at pleasure Haw on New Year’s
liage There were a few who dover sSOme who srorkeled, and
some who save ue before dgetting irmto the water. The daw was
coldr and the dive was not & rOETLNE SUCCe3S. For the rpast




SOUNGINGE Fantoirrym ey e B i0NEY Fage o

tou wears We nave had one oragy  member wiho went into the
water wearlnd enle bathins auit  Bnd wieteuit  hoots. Last
wuear he ot sicks and most of wus thoughi et he hod lesvned
hie 102350 Mot only were we wrondy Dbult Lhis desr we ¥ 11
two orazy members who subdected thewsalves Lo this anazing
form of self-torturs. Althoush the dive left something to
e desireds the rarty afterward at the Clancws’ did rnot.
Eversone who attended had s wonderful time. Mang thanks to
Lave and Meraz for much dood Poods sipad drimks  and #ood come
Par .

The Jsrnuary det todetner dive on Jenuary 11 W36 3 SuCCESS in
arite of the waziher. Plumb Dove was full of icer so the
dive wes moved to Follew Cove where 14 divers braved the ioe
and cold o make the dive. Rumor has it that our primary
crary member was in sction aga1in with mis bathing sult!

Freparations are airesdy under waw for  the Fehruars 108
dive. The Jarnuare 20 meeting festured a3 slide show sbout
jes divings and s reconnisance dive i Fuller‘s Quarre «as
made on Januard 25, Onle five divers sntered the waters but
there wes a larde audience,. Thoese who Midn’t 80 in missed &

reallv good dive.

Puring Jaruarw first club votes were taker for len Lurrans

Bobh DRorene and Donald Slosne. B Becont Cilun vhte Wes Lanwn
for Dale Wickberd. Welcome all.

EVENTS OF THE COMING MONTH

The bis event for Februasrs will be the tee diver to be held

2t Fuller’s Quarvy irn Quines  on Supndpue  Februare 18, The
dive wil?l bedin st 10100 AM  and cortinue urtil 211 divers
sresent heve bheen in the walsr, We shall mzke two holes in
the ice to seapd bhings we, Ploaze tre to he on Limers haat

if wou are 2z bit late the dive Will still be in FrOogE7Tess.
Presarastions will bedgin at 8100 AH and we nesd g8 many Feor
ple as rossible at thet time Lo helr cut holesrs olear the
icer and et us the canorg. There will he foorf Tor sale at
the sites thanks ta Joels Jaffy and heleevrs.

fe usuall we are inviting all other clubs in the ares and
all other divers o particirate in our annual ice divge
Thevefore all divers who read Lhis newsletter plesse Ccohe
sider this an imvitstion. If wou Rave naver been under the
icey 1t i @b PEHPEerISn0E Bou won’t want Lo miss. We raw
very careful zttention to safptys and it is nobt nearls 85
enld e wou would Lhink. f wond have been in the ccean Ln
these parte in Juney it is no colder than that. In addition
there will be a truck with & nester in which divers oan
chanse. Anwone who nss snwy doubts about Lhe weasther showld
call John Rlackesdar at 1-824-23035. (Hanover) If thers is 00
answer on the morning of the dive it means that John is at



SOUNDINGS Febhrusrgy 1981 Fage 3

the dive site and that the give 18 O i theve is 3 big
sroWw sbtorm 8 day or two hetore the divers it mew not be roe~
sible to set ths road rloweds o that would bhe the time to
call.

The recomnisznce team reroris that Fuller’s mehkes an excel-

lent divea. Thare zre sientw of cld zutomobiles to seey 2
even some sunken iLrazssure. They sslvadged a garbade can in

excellent condition.

Ta find Fuller‘s Guarre leave the Southesst Exeresswaz at
the Furness Erook Parbkwaw exit in Quinew snd turn onte Fue-
ness Hyrook Farkaaw. Turr left onto Corslend Bt. at the
firet traffiec light, and then take the thivgd Jeft onto Wil-
lard 8t. This will lead wou under the exeresswas., Takes the
right turp into the main entrance to the Quincs dumre (Just
heword "Mr, Tux"} and then feliow the diver’s flag 5148n3.

The Februsrwy set Ltodether dive will be held 2t Follew Cowve
on the north snd of Care &n at 10100 AW on  Febhrusry 22,
- The meetinz rlace will be King's Brant at BIOO AM for breab-
fasty to lesve at 9300, Kins’s Grent is 2 vestaursnt and
motel visible from 128 on the right bewond the Liberty Tree
Mall. The cove is sheltereds snd thers is wifficient park-

irgr—so—it—should be s sood dive.

The regular meeting on February % will be vers impovrtant.
We will be rlanning activities Tor the entive first half of
the wesrs S0 eversone rlease tre Lo e there. IT we nave
setivities rlamned well in advance it should maske it such
eagier Tor all of us to schadule our time s0 Lhat we Can
attend more club dives and Tunctions. Iry addition we shaell
be meking careful slans for the ice dive so that we can rut
on 3 really dood show for our suests.

The Februasry 17 mesting will 7Teature moovies., Dans Williams
will show films of some of Lhe rast islangd Lrirs. Fyeraone
alusws ernJows seeing these - Bven those who have seen them

hefore.

Joe Donshue will be giving 8 CPR course zHain st Lhe ciub-

NOUSE « I+ will be from 7300 to 103100 FH  on the three
mignts? Tussdayws Wednssday, and Fridaws Februare 248, 25y
and 27, Pre-~redgistration 1s nacessary so Joe can tell if he
will need azssistant instructors. Your secrvetary has the
sigr ur  sheet. There will be & nominal charge for the
course to cover materisls. This is material everwon2 showld

Lrnows and  peorle who nave takern o course before need B
refreghar. Lebt’s see how manw crenele we can det., This 18 &
waw to save lives in 2 very resl Sense.
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REMINDERS

The rool at the Lincoln Hancock School in Quincw ig availa~
ble to us each Mondas evening Trom 2800 to 10500  FM, It
offers 3 fine orrortunity to play games arnd to Practice with
our eauirment. New members and others who have noil been
there sre encouraged to come down and see what #pes one. The
eool will mot be oren on Mondaws when there is 3 school hol-
idady e do not come down on Febrosrw 16 (Hashington’s

Eirthdag),
Ton DiTullio has asked ail wembers who have sictyres oY olub

sctivities to bring Lhewm to him so that he can  cut them in
the club scrarbook.

WO e DUES!T DUES! DUES! CALRER

To those who have not wet ezid for ivgis Your are already
overdues and renslties arrlyl This will be the last neus-
letter wou will receive until Hou ray! Let’s everzone gt

paig upl we don’t want to loose mERhers.
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SOUTH SHORE NEPTUNES ’ MARCH, 1981

SOUNDINGS

RECORD OF THE PAST MONTH

The annual awards banquet at Amaru's on January 31 was a great success.
The food was excellent, and the band played well, although a bit too loud
during dinner. We have some really fine dancers in the club now, and those
who didn’'t dance themselves enjoyed watching those who did.

The Diver-of-the-Year award was won by John Biackadar with Chuck Cipo-
letta second and Jeff Jacobs third. Mark Johnson won the Rookie-of-the-Year
award. The largest lobster trophy went to Wayne Suilivan and the fargest
fish trophy to Roy Chamberiain.

The club's memorial trophy was raceived by Jenifer Hall. This trophy is a
memorial to deceased members of the club: Henry Whalen, John {ePine, Bob
Serene, and Kurt Merrit. it is presented to that person who, in the judge-

ment of the board of directors, has done the most for the club in the past
year. It is not given out every year, only in years when the board feels
that someone has made 2 really significant contribution, so it is the greatest
honor that the club can bestow on any one of its members.

The annual ice dive was held on 15 February at Fuller's Quarry. It was &
beautiful sunny day and warm enough so that there was no concern about
regulators freezing. All our guests and ciub members seemed to be having a

good time, and sixty one divers went undsr the ice. Th 3
record, and it certainly was good publicity for the club. Thanks are due to
Jeff, Katie, and Trish who managed the food concession and made a hansome
profit, and especially to Dale who acted as safety diver for most of the five
hours that the dive was in progress.

After the dive the following equipment was found in and around the dive
truck: an expensive looking mask, a ski mitten, and a dive mit. The own-
ers of this equipment should contact John Blackadar.

The February get together dive on February 22 was moved from Folley Cove
to Plumb Cove because of poor sea conditions. The viz. left something to be
_ desried, but 16 divers participated.

After the dive a set of wet blue thermal underware was found in the dive

truck. See Blackie if it is yours.

During February first club votes were held for Eddie Parsons, Dick Murphy,
and Craig Thompson, and a second vote was held for Barbara Gage. Welcome
all.

EVENTS OF THE COMING MONTH
The March get together dive will be held at Back Beach, Cape Ann at 10:00
AM on March 15. The meeting place is to be the King's Grant Inn, at 8:00
AM for breakfast, to leave at 9:00. The King's Grant inn is just off Route
128 on the right two of three miles beyond the Liberty Tree Mall.

it the regular meeting of March 2 we shall be passing cut a questionare to

n 3
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learn about members favorite dive sites and chorter operations and o get
ideas about ways to make the dives more interesting. 'We are also interested
in learning abouit other activities which the memborship wouid like to see the
club sponsor. This is a good chance for averyons to put in his two cents,
so let's think ahead about what we want to say.

Mike LaMarre abd Dave Clancy wili be giving a talk at the regular meeting of
March 17 on wreck diving and wreck diving toois. Wz will be having several
wreck dives this vear, and this will give us an cpportunity to find out how
the brass hounds operate.

Paul and Stephanie Cavallaro will be giving a part, at 8:00 PM on March 21.
All club members are invited. BYOR and some food iou.

March 14 is the Boston Sea Rovers annual "Clinic” with taiks on ail types of
diving. The day program wiil be at 10:00 AM at H:yden Hail, Boston Univer-
sity, and the evening program will be at 8:00 PM =z John Hancock Hall. The
cost is SO0 for the day and 7.00 tor the evening or
1G.00 for both.

The pool at the Lincoln Hancock Schoo! in Quincy will be available to all club
members from 9:00 to 10:00 PM on zach of the Monday nights in March.
Everyone always has fun at the pool, and we need good sttendance if we are
to keep the priviledge, so come on down.

%  ROLLER-SKATING PARTY %

On March 28 the club will be holding a roller-skating party at the Riverdale
Roller Rink at the intersection of routes 24 and 106 in Bridgewater. The
party will start at 7:30 PM and end whenever everyone is too tired to skate
any more (or when the rink closes). There will be a pizza party afterward
at Mark & Katie Johnson's. The cost will be $5.00 for admission and $1.00
for skate rent2l. Everyone will chip in for the food afterward. Dungarees
and bilue jeans are not aliowed in the rink, so don't wear them. It scunds
like a great party, and everycne is certain to have a fine time, so let's have
a really good turnout,

FUTURE PLANS

Competition Director Paul Green has announced the dates of the 1981 competi-
tion dives. They will be May 17, June 14, September 20, and October 18.
The wreck diving committee has announced wreck dives for May 31 and Sep-
tember 27. These will be the point dives for the respective months, and we
shaill probably have four wrecks te choose from,

The April get together dive will be held at Halibut Point, Cape Ann on April
12, and there will be a nen-point dive at Beavertail Point, R.l. on May 3.

REMINDERS

Bob Avilla wishes to remind members that there is ciub equipment available
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for the use of the members. Included are the fathometer, one tank, undar-
water slede, and the large pots and propane sfoves. Membars wisniing o
borrow any of these should see Bob at any regular meeting. The club camera
is also available for a modest renta! fee. Sea Phil Niniskern to rent tha cam-
ers.

The Division of Marine Fisheries has been sven slower than usuall this year
in sending out applications for new lobster Jisences, but fast year's lisences
are still good until you receive your new application.

If you have not yet sewed vyour patches on your new club jacket, there is a
club convention for the locations of the most common ones: [dive Team
patches go on the left shoulder, and Bay State Council patches go on the
right shoulder.

ACTIVITIES OF MEMBERS

We should all be proud that we have a nationally known long distance runner
in the club. Joe Miliigan holds the national record for his age class for the
100 km. race. Joe also recently ran just over 100 mi..in 24 hours for a char-
ity benefit. The amount of training and guts that it takes to run this kind
of race is beyond the comprehension of most of us.

Faul Adler has announced that East Coast Bivers will be cpening a new store

in Framingham about March 9. “Fhe eventwith beoetebrated—tay— b
storas during the last full week of March.

Congratulations are in order to Jim Fitzgerald for becoming the father of a
baby girl and to Paul Adler for getting married. The club wishes good luck
and happiness to both of them and to their families.

The officers and board are very pleased with the support that the member-
ship has been giving them so far this year. A record number of members
have paid dues at the start of the year, and attendance at meetings has bean
extremely good. Lel's keep up the good workl
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gOUTH SHORE MEPTUNES APRIL, 1881

SOUNDINGS

PAST EVENTS. | .

On February 24, 26, ¢ 27 Joe Donahue gave the Amarican Heart Association's
"Rasic Life Support Rescusr” CPR course at the clubhouse. Sixtesn pecple
took the course, and all passed. - They were: Dawve Clancy and his wifs
Myra, Paul Greene, jeff Jacobs, Steve Norris, Bill Burchill and his wife
Natta, Jenifer Hall, Sal Lena and his brother Frank, Joe McAndrew, Rob
Michelson, Phii Nimiskern and his sister Elizabeth, Marlene Waiker, and Eddie
Parsons. The club gives many thanks to Joe and his two assistant instruc-
tors, Skip McCourt and John Wood for being so genarous in giving their time.
The coursa material is very important for everyone o know, and we wers
very fortunate to have had it available.

RECORD OF THE PAST MONTH

March 14 was the annual Boston 3ay Rovers Clinic. It was a very good show
this year, and the day-time session on diving medicine and accident manage-
ment was of special interest. A fot of new material was prasented, much of
which divers should know in ordar %o prevent accidents. Your editor plans

%o pressni-a summary of this information at the April 7 meeting, 50 please try
to be there, Two important phone pumbers were prémﬁd‘.—'%@—mm—
sion facility at the Navy's submarine base in New London, 23 -449-3805, and
the Diving Accident Network, 919-684-8111. At both of these numbers maedi-
cal advice is available on the handling of diving accidents. 14 a diver is ban-
ing treated by a non-diving physician, the numbers should be available for
him to call, so divers should carry them at all times.

The March get together dive was held at Back Beach, Cape Ann on March 15.
Everyons was surprised by tha calm sea and excelient visibility which ranged
from 25 to 40 feet. Oniy @ divers participated, but they were rewarded with
an axcellent dive.

During March first club votes were held for David F. Martin, John Laszle,
and Bob Lasater, and second club votes were heid for Dan Curan and Donaid
Sloane. Welcome all. In addition the ciub bas voted to change the status of
Tony FPage from coresponding member o regular membar and that of Neal
Baker from regular membar to coresponding member.

The party at the Cavallaros’ on March 21 was 3 real success, and a good time
was had by all pressnt, Many thanks to Paui and Stephanie.

EVEMTS OF THE COMING MONTH

The April get together dive will be hesid at 10:00 AM on Aprii 12 at Halibut
Point, Cape Ann. We shall meet at the King's Grant inn, 8:00 AM for break-
fast, to leave at 6:00. The King's Grant is just off Route 128 on the right
two or three miles beyond the Liberty Tree Mali. '
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At the April 7 meeting we shall be setting up dives and other evants for
several months in the future. This will be a very important meeting, 50
averyone please try to be present.

At the April 21 meeting Joe Donahue will show a 30 min. moovie titled "Qur
Way of Life”, and Bob Michetson wili present a 30 min. slide show of fish on
a recf off the Florida Keys. !t will he a really interesting evening, so ist's
have a big audience.

Remember that the pool at the Lincoln Harcock School is available to ug on
Monday evenings from 3:00 to 10:00 PM. Everyone come on down and join the
fun. The poo! will be open April 6, 13, and 27, but closed Aprit 20 because
of Patriot's Day and school vacation. .

FUTURE EVENTS

There will be 2 non-point dive at Beavertait Point, R.l. at 11:00 AM on May
3. We shall meet at the Westgate pall and leave at 9:00 AM.

May 17 will be the year's first competition dive, time and place to be
announced later.

The May get together dive will be a wreck dive on May 31. Details are still
to be arranged.

REMINDERS

Spring is here, and there will be a iot of good diving weather, so check your
gear to make sure it is all ready to gol!

There ar¢ a number of books missing from the club fibrary. Anyone who
knows where they zre please bring them in so others can have a chance to
use them.

We are looking for some new furniture for the clubhouse. Anyone who knows
of some decent furniture for sale at a reasonabie price please let the presi-
dent know.

ACTIVITIES OF MEMBERS

Congratulations are in order for seweral of our members. Boiby and Brenda
Massarelli have recently become the parents of a2 baby girl, and Jerry Nee
has recently become the father of a baby girl. Bill McDencugh and his wife
Joann have recently adopted a baby boy, and Dick Murphy's daughter Allison
is one year old. Best wishes to all from the club.

Paul Green is now in Massachusetts General Hospital and will probably still be
there when vou receive this newsletter. He is in room 1018 of the Gray
Building and has a phone in his room: 726-1630. He would appreciate calis
and/or visits, but call and maks sure he is stili there before going in. All
the club wishes Paul a spesdy recovery.
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SOUTH SHORE NEPTUNES May, 138G

SOUNDINGS

RECORD OF THE PAST MONTH

The April 12 get together dive was changed from Halibut Point to Stage Fort

Park. The dive included an underwater Easter egg hunt with many fins .
prizes donatad by New England Divers, Braintree, South Shore Skindivers,

and East Coast Divers. It was a very fine dive, and 30 divers participated.

Many thanks to the dive shops who were very generous in donating the

prizes,

At the April 21 meeting we were priviledged to have a moovie shown by Joa
Donahue and a very fine set of siides of marine life off the Florida Keys
shown by Bob Michelson. Many thanks to Joe and Bob.

During April first club voles were held for Kermit Robinson, Michasl Bowe,
John Ferris, and David A. Zimmermann. Sacand club votes were held for
£ddie Parsons and Bob Doran. Welcome all.

EVENTS OF THE COMING MONTH

On Sunday, May 3 there will be a dive at Bravertail FPoint, Rhode island. We
—shall be meeating at the Westgate Mall in Brockton at the intersection of routes
74 and 27 and leaving there at 9:00 AM. This dive is not the point dive for
the month. but an extra dive added by popular demand.

On Wednesday, May 6 there will be a meeting of the Bay State Council of
Divers at 7:00 PM at the New England Acquarium. This will be & very impor-
tant meeting at which the diver's flag law will be discussed, and plans will be
made for Council activities for 1981. All club members (and any other divers
whe read this) are strongly urged to attend. Anyone who is not already a
member of the Council should come to the meeting and join. Club members
remembar that the club pays %2.00 toward your Councit dues. The Council
represents ali divers in the state beforc the state legislature; it is really the
only organization we have to protect us against legislation detrimental to div-
ing. Without the Council we may soon be left with no place t¢ dive, so it is
very important for all of us to give it our fullest support.

May 17 will be the season's first competition dive which will be heid at ths
jaunching ramp at tha north end for Lake Massapoag in Sharon. The briefing
for the snorkel event will be at 10:00 AM at the water's edge with all divers
dressed and ready to enter the water. The snorkel-event is scheduted for
one hour, and the scuba event will be held as soon after the snorkel event as
everyone can get ready. New members are specially urged to attend. Com-
petitions are always a lot of fun, and everyone is always curious to see what
the competition director's fiendish imagination has been able to devise. Wa
have promised the Sharon Recreation Department that we shall clean up along
the water's edge, sc those who don't plan to dive please come anyway and
halp. Sharon has always been very good to us in letting us use the lake.
To reach lLake Massapoag take route 128 to route 128 and turn south toward
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Steughton. Turn right at the traffic light at the foot of the hili {(about 0.8
mi.) onto Washington St. Follow Washington St. through the center of Canton
to Cobb's Corner (gas stations, shopping center, Star Market), a distance of
about 5 mi. At Cobb's Corner turn right and take route 27 to the center of
Sharon (about 2 mi.) where route 27 turns right. Turn left and then imme-
diately right onto Pond St. Follow Pond 5t. to the lake (just less than one
mile). The dive will be at the near end of the iake. An aiternate route is to
take 195 south from route 128 about 5 mi. to exit 10. Turn left on Coney St.
and then take Coney St. and route 27 intc Sharon center, about 2.8 mi.
Cross Main St. and then immediately turn right onto Pond St.

On May 31 we shall have the first wreck dive of the year. This will be the
point dive for May. We shall be diving on a wreck off Spectacle Island and
leaving form Pemberton Pier at the end of the Hull Peninsula. The exact time
is still to be arranged and wili be announced at the May meetings. Those
who are unable to make the meetings call the president and ask. If there are
doubts about the weather come anyway; a decision to cancel will only be made
at the last minute. |If you are really in doubt, caii the president (826-250%)
and ask.

The social get together on May 9 had to be cancelled because of beoking
problems. We shall try again next month.

The pool at the Lincoln Hancock School will be available to us from 9:00 to
10:00 PM on Monday nights, May 4, 11, and 18, but not on May 25 because of
the Memorial Day holiday. We really need good attendance if we are to retain

the privilege of using the pool, so please let's try to have a lot of people
there. To find the Lincoln Hancock School turn off the Expressway onto
Furness Brook Parkway as if you ware going to the clubhouse. Turn right
at the first traffic light onto Copeland St. Continue straight (where there
seems to be a fork go left) and the school will be on your ieft in about half a
mile.

There will be a night dive at 7:00 PM on Tuesday, May 26 at Scituate Glades.
Many members have been asking for a night dive, so let's have a good turn-
out. The dive truck will be there to provide a place to change. Anyone
needing directions to find the Glades should ask at one of the May meetings.

At the May 5 meeting your secretary will be giving a short talk on some of
the medical safety information which was presented at the Boston Sea Rovers
Clinic. Please try to come and listen; some of this information could save
someone a ot of grief.

FUTURE EVENTS

The point dive for the month of June will be June 14 at Provincetown, and
the second competition dive will be June 28. Note that the dates for these
two dives have been reversed from what was origionally planned, a change
made necassary by "The Blessing of the Fleet" in Provincetown on the latter
date. We are all blessed enough aiready. '

On July 12 there will be a Boston Harbor boat dive complete with clambake at
Boston Light, and on August 23 there will be another boat dive at the NMNorth
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River Spit. Both of these will be times for family outings.

OBITUARY

We regret to announce that one of our former memberz, Charles Gilliat has
recently died of cancer. The club extends its profoundest sympathies %o
Charlie's family.

REMINDERS

Spring is here, and the time has come to clean up the clubhouse. Watch for
details in the June newsletter.

We are looking for new ideas for the Outing: new kinds of food, games, etc.
Anyone who can think of anything please speak to the president.

ATTENTION DIVE SHOPS

The club is staring a policy of sex{ding copies of our newsletter to all the
dive shops in the immediate area. We would appreciate it if you would paice
it an a bulletin_board or otherwise make it available for your customers to
read.

ATTENTION OTHER CLUBS

For some time we have been sending copies of cur newsletter to other ciubs
in the area, but we do not have a good way of knowing it our list is current.
if you are still out there and stili wish to receive it, please drop us a card
and let us know. Also if anyone knows of any new clubs who would like to
receive it, please let us know about that too.
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SOUTH SHORE MNEPTUNES June, 1981

SOUNDINGS

RECORD OF THE PAST MONTH

A non-point diva was held at Beavertail Point, Rhode island on May 3.
Fourteen divers participated, and Steve Norris found 52 pounds of lead
weights.

On May 6 there was a meeting of the Bay State Council of Divers at the
New England Aquarium. Most of those present were SSN members. We are
all glad that our club supports the Council, but it was a great disappointment
that other clubs were so poorly represanted. There was 3 lengthy discussion
of the diver's flag law. Those who felt that it should be repealed had been
specitically invited to the meeting, but had not seen fit to be present. The
peopie present felt that the problem was one of discriminatory enforcement,
not of the law itself. The conclusion was that it would be niether possible
nor desirabie to have the law repealed. There was also a discussion of the
need to increase the membersiitp, and committess were appointed o launch a
membership drive (John Blackadar chairmanj, to plan activities for the sum-
mer (Paul Adler chairman), and to learn what the state legislature is doing.

On May 9 some of the mambers of the Dive Team helped the Coast Guard
by searching for a lost propeller at their Point Allerton pier. The propeller
was not found, but the divers were rewarded with a very enjoyable dive off
Shag Rocks.

The first competition dive of the year was held at Lake Massapoag on

May 18. Fourteen divers participated, and a good time was had by all.—The

snorkel event was won by John Blackadar, wth Saivitore Lena second, and
Jeff Jacobs third. The scuba event was woir Ly John Blackadar and Jeff
Jacobs, with Dick Murphy and Steve Norris second, and Brian Clinton and
Chuck Cippoletta third. One diver was severly handicapped because he was
not aliowed to take his vise-grip pliers into the water, and ancther started a
new style by wearing two woo! hats instead of a wetsuit hood.

During May a first club membership vote was held for Tim Ferris, and
second club votes were held for Craig Thompson. Dick Murphy, Bob Lasater,
John Laszlo, and David F. Martin. Welcome all.

Paul Greene and Bob Avilla have completed an audit of the club books
for 1980 and are working on the books for 1979, Many thanks to Paul and
Bob; auditing is a lot of work, and we are very fortunate to have members
willing to devote large amounts of, time and effort for the welfare of the club.
' We also wish to thank Don DiTullio for straightening out the ciub scrap-
books. He has arranged two books, one for diving events and another for
social events. Don is another member who has contributed a lot of time and
effort,

EVENTS FOR THE END OF MAY

If you receive this newsletter in time, there are two events in May to
remember. There will be a night dive at Scituate Glades at 7:00 PM on Tuas-
day, May 26 with a party at Dana Williams house afterward. Also the May get
together dive wiill be the Boston Harbor wreck dive on May 31. The wreck
dive will start from Pemberton Pier at the end of the Hull Peninsula at 9:00
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AM.. Try to bring a hammer and chisel to knock spikes out of the wrack,
Diving has been restricted to club members by vote of the club. We shall be
out all day, so bring lunch. This will be a boat dive, and new members must
have been checked cut.  The night dive will be an opportunity for ane
checkout, and those who need & second should talk to the president.

EVENTS OF THE COMING MONTH

The June get together dive will be held at Provincetown on June 14, We
have chartered Wayne Sullivan's hoat for the day, and Wayne will be taking
us out to the point, six at s time, starting at about $:30 AM. He will be
leaving from McMillen's Wharf, and each trip will take about half an hour.
“here is parking at the wharf, but probably at a price, so be sure to ask if
there is a better place. The point is 4 fine place o1 a picnic, and there are
two wrecks of fishing schooners about 30 yards off the beach. Because of
transportation difficulties, diving wili be restricted to club members, but
non-diving family members and friends are welcome to come along and picnic.
Be sure to bring plenty of food; we shall be out at the point the whole day.
Most of us will probably want to go down the night before and will be looking
for a place to stay. Those who wish to camp should call Chuck Cippoletta,
and those who wish to stay in a motel should cali Blackie so that they can
make reservations. Everyone who plans to make the dive please eitker sign
the sheet in the clubhouse of call Blackie so that he will know how many peo-
ple to plan for. )

May 28 will be the annual spearfishing contest, It wiil be held-at Castie-

—Hitl,—Newport, Rhode istand, and will run from 11:00 AM to 2:00 PM. Wa
shall meet at the Westgate Matl in Brockton at 2:00 AM. The exact lpcation
has not yvet been decided, but it will be somewhere off Ocean Drive. [f YOou
miss the meeting at the Westgate Mall, come to Newgort and icok for a familiar
group somewhere along Ocean Drive. There will be no points for this con-
test, just a lot of fun and a trophy for the winner.

The pool at the Lincoln Hancock School will be available to us at 9:00 PM
the first two Monday nights in June. These will be the last two times this
spring. Nobody knows what will happen in the fall, so let's enjoy the pool
while we can.

At the June 16 meeting Mike LaMarre will be giving a talk on underwater
construction and demonstrating a ‘ot of his equipment. This should be really
interesting, so don't miss it.

The annual spring clubhouse cleanup has been scheduled for 9:00 AMm
Saturday, June 27. This will include painting the floor and generai cleaning.
Bob Masarelli will be in charge, so if you have any questions, ask him. We
are very fortunate to have g rent-free place to meet, and the least we can do
is keep it in good order, so let's have s really good turnout. Don't ieave all
the work to just a few cdedicated members.

Don DiTullio is arranging a "night at the races" at Wonderiand Park on
Tuesday, June 30. Tickets include dinner, admission, and parking. The
cost will be $14.95 or less depending on what yYou want to eat. If you want
to see the puppies run, speak to Don for details. :
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FUTURE EVENTS

The July get together dive will be a HBoston Harbor dive and family pic-
nic on July 12. Members' boats will be needed,
July 25 has been chosen as a tentative date for an evening Bostoen Har-

bor "booze cruise". Watch for details in your next newsletter.
The Quting will be on its traditional date, August 9 with a rain date of
August 16. '

On August 23 there will be another dive combined with a family picnic,
this tume at the North River Spit.

REMINDERS

Bob Murphy has two charter dates for wreck dives: Sunday July 19,
and Sunday August 2. On each of these dates dives will be made on either
the Pinthis, and oil tanker, or the Mars, an ocean going tug. Two dives (on
the same wreck) are planned for each of the days. Both wrecks are in about
100 ft. of water, and there will therefore be some speciali equipment require-
ments; talk to Bob for details. Six divers can be accommodated and Bob is
taking reservations on a frist come, first served basis. The cost will be
$30.00, payable when the reservation is made. If there is sufficient interest,
Bob can probably get additional dates.

TIDES AND THE MOON o

Spring tides (higher than average highs and lower than average lows)
occurr at the new moon and full meon, while neap tides (less than average)
occurr at the quarters. In addition, tides ars greater when the moon is clos-
est to the earth (perigee) and less when the moon is farthest from the earth
(apogee). When the moon is in the plane of the earth's orbit around the sun
(the ecliptic) the day and night highs tend to be the same height, but they
tend to be different when the moon is either north or south of the ecliptic.
The moon passes through the ecliptic twice each month. The new moon of 2
June follows the perigee by only one day, so the tides will be unusually high
at that time. The upper left corner of each date square on your callendar
contains the time of the first high tide at Boston on that day. The next high
tide will be, on the average, 12 hr. 24 min. later. ’

ATTENTION OTHER CLUBS

For some time we have been sending copies of our newsletter to other
clubs in the area, but we do not have a good way of knowing if our list is
current. If you are still out there and still wish to receive it, please drop
us a card and let us know. Also if anyone knows of any new clubs who
would like to receive it, please let us know about that too.
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Souf/t Slzore We/afuned, ﬂnc.

Member of BAY STATE COUNCIL of SKIN DIVING CLUBS, Inc.

55 SEA STREET
QUINCY, MASS. 02169

f

i

.
*

Dear Diver,

The South Shore Neptunes would like to take this opportunity
to extend an invitation to our club mectings. There are several
reasons for extending this invitation. We would like to introduce
you to the pleasures of diving with a club as well as increasing
diver solidarity in the face of increasingly hostile anti-diver
legislation.

‘We believe that the Neptunes have a great deal to offer for your
enjoyment and education. As a Neptune you would be diving with
many people with 15 or more years of experience as well as
people who are newcomers to the sport. This kind of mixture
provides the ideal atmosphere for education by combining tried
and true methods with an influx of new ideas.

The club provides many interesting and enjoyable events for the
membership. The two main social events are the Annual Club Outing
and the Annual Awards Banquet, a banquet in the true sense of the
word. Club diving activities include a wide range of events from
Competition Dives to honthly Get-together Dives to Wreck Diving: to
Charter Boat Diving. In addition there is a divers' hot-line that
enables members to contact a central coordinator who acts as a
clearing house, matching divers looking for partners. All of the
Neptune sponsored dives are conducted under the watchful cye of a
club appointed Safety Officer who keeps track of the experienced
divers and checks out and advises the inexperienced divers.

The Neptunes do not require that you be a certified diver before
becoming a member, but neither do we have organized instruction
for the person who has never dove before. We do welcome newComers
to the sport who are looking for companionship, words of advice

and a thorough enjoyment of our fascinating sport.



The club is also an active member of the Bay State Council of
Divers and plays quite an active role in combatting anti-diver
legislation. The Neptunes are also affiliated with the Quincy Civil
Defense Underwater Recovery Unit. This association 1s beneficial to
all concerned. It provides a much needed service to the South Shore
area and provides the Neptunes with a powerful reputation that is very
useful as legislative leverage.

If you are looking for a group to dive with and a social organization,
the South Shore Neptunes welcome you to attend one of our meetings.
They are held on the first, second and third Tuesdays of the month at
8:00 pm. The meeting on the second Tuesday is a Board Meeting and
the other two- are General Meetings, please feel free to attend any of
them. The clubhouse 1is located on the corner of Joyce St. and Quarry St.
near the intersection of Quarry St. and Furnace Brook Pkwy. ( this is the
Quincy Civil Defense Underwater Recovery Unit Headquarters). Again
please feel free to come to any of our meetings and ask any question

that you might have.
Thank-you

THE _SQUTH _SHORE NEPTUNES-——e

Rt.3 South _ _
,jQuarry St. T~ |~
1st. Set of
2nd. Set of Lights < Lights
. = \\S/ L Rt-
e 128
Furnace Brook Parkway e
|3
. b
Joyce St. o _ e /o
#
/
/
/
/ Exits For
QUINCY CIVIL DEFENSE Furnace Brook Pkwy.Z - —

UNDERWATER RECOVERY UNIT
HEADQUARTERS ~ (SSN Clubhouse)

S. E. Expressway— — —
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SOUTH SHORE NEPTUNES July, 19861

SCUNDINGS

RECORD OF THE PAST MONTH

The big event of June was the Provincetown dive on June 14. Most
people went down early and stayed overnight soms at the Holiday inn and
some af Jeff Jacobs' cottage. Friday night and Saturday there were thoae
who did some diving and those who spant the time partying. The weather
was fine for the entire weekend, and aii those present had a marvelous time.
Saturday there were seven divers on the Dixie Sword and on the Pendeiton,
incivded in these was Ted Hotz who met a large friend on the bottom. Be
sure to ask Ted about it. Sunday there were 29 divers and assorted family
members out at the peint. The pile of diving gear and picnic equipment was
the most impressive we had senn for some time. We had chartered Wayne Sul-
fivan's boat for the day, and Jeff Jacobs and Steve O'Gara brought their
boats as well. Many thanks to Jeff and Steve. Sunday morning Wayne took
one group of divers around the end of the point for a drift dive on the ocuter
side of the Cape, There are two wrecks accessable from the peoint, and a
number of dives were made on these. The entire weekend was an unqualified
success, and evorything went without a hitch., We owe many thanks to our
president who went to a very large amount of trouble to organize the entire
opeiation.

The clubhcuse cleanup on June 27 was 2z real disappointment. Only five
pecple showed up Saturday morning, but we did manage to get a few things
painted, and the clubhouse does look better. Thanks are due to those who
did come down and work: Paul Greene, Gregg | aMontaigne, and Phil Nimis-
kern in addition to your president and secretary. Thanks are also due to Sal
and Frank Lena who have done a tremendous job cleaning up outside and
planting fiowers, but shame on everyone else! We are very fertunate to have
a rent-free place to meet, and the least we can do is spend a littie time keep-
ing it looking decent. !t is to be hoped that next time we ask for help there
will be a better respeonse. Cne last note: if anvone is wondering how the
floor downstairs got painted, the president did it all by himself Friday mght

EVENTS OF THE COMING MONTH

The July get tcgether dive will be a Boston Harbor dive and family pic-
nic at Bosten Light on July 12. We shall mect at Pemberton Pier on the
extreme end of the Huil peninsuia at 8:30 AM. Members' boats will be
needed, so all boat owners please try tc be at the July 7 meeting when we
shail be making plans. If you can't make the meeting, please call the presi-
dent. We do necd a head count, so ali members who are coming please either
be at the mesting or call the president and tell him how many people you are
bringing. The plan is to catch lobsters on the spot and cat them, and there
may ailso be corn and steamers; come to the meeting ond find out. In any
case, bring scmething to drink,

At the July 7 meeting we shall be r‘mkmq plans for the outing which will
be heid on August 9. The president is lecking for idoas for new activities to
increase the ex«:itemant, so come on down and put in ycur two cents.

There will be a meating of the Dive Team on July 28 at 6:00 PM sharp.
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SOUTH SHORE NEPTUNES August, 1983

SOUNDINGS

*Hk PARTY  t%R PARTY  AAk

Captain Mike L aMarre has just announced a boat-warming party.

Date: Saturday, August 1; Time: 4:00 PM till who knows when;

Place: Slip 19, Bay 1, Hewett's Cove Marina.

Rirecticns:  Head southwest on Route 3a across the Back River Bridge (comes
after the Fore River Bridge) and turn left into the marina. Drive straight
down to the water and turn feft. Bay 1 will be the third dock on the right.
if you recognize Mike's truck, it will be parked nearby.

RECORD OF THE PAST MOMNTH

The Boston Harbor dive and Boston Light picnic on July 12 was an unguali-
fied success. Twelve members brought boats and 44 divers entered the
water. There were also many family members who came for the picnic. The
weather was as good as one could ask for, there was a large amount of food.
One boat with a lame engire and a little bit of wind as we were returning
were the only things anyone could possibly complain about. Many thanks to
our president for excellent organization. -

During July first club membership votes were taken for Fred Waldstein and

Joseph V- Multen, and a second vote was taken for Michael HBowe. Your edi-
tor apologizes for omitting from last month's newsletter the June membership
votes. In June we had first votes for Peter F. Barry, Paula Caviello, Ken
Daly, Frank Lena, Maursen Mutrie, Paul J. Horrigan 1, and Edward Boyd
and a second vote for David A. Zimmerman. We all extend a hearty welcome
to all of our new members.

On the  evening of July 9 Paul Adler took Bob Murphy, Steve Norris, Dick
Murphy, Steve O'Gara, and Biil & Marlene Walker on a dive to halfway rock.
Everything went well until they came up from the dive into a raging thunder
storm. Getting back into the boat and surviving until the storm passed
proved to be quite an adventure. Paul has some interesting photographs of
his propeller to illustrate the point. :

Quincy Civil Defense had a booth at the Cuincy Bazaar on July 16, 17, 18,
and the Dive Team members helped man it. The net receipts amounted to
$569.30, making the total raised by Civil Defense thiz year $987.30.

EVENTS OF THE COMING MONTH

August is Outing Month. The Outing will be held on August 9 unless it
rains. The rain date is August 16. If the weather is bad on the ninth we
shall have it on the sixteenth, regardless of the weather. The meeting on
August 4 wiil be the last time to buy tickets. Prices will be: members and
family $5.00; members children under 12, free; guests $8.50; and guest
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children $5.00. Although there is no charge for members children, we must
have a count, so you must sign them up when you buy the adult tickets. e
shall have large quantities of food to store, so everyone please try to bring a
cooler. The location is Scusset Beach, just this side of the Cape Cod Canal.
Drive down Route 3 to the rotary immediately before the Sagamore Bridge.
Go three quarters of the way around and. follow signs to Scusset Beach.
There is also an earlier place to turn off Route 3 if you see the sign. Fes-
tivities will start at 10:00 AM., but those who are going to help set things up
should be there at 9:00. This is the biggest event of the year and is par-
tially supported by your dues, so be sure not to miss it. There will be all
you can eat and drink, games for children and adults, and everyone always
has a good time.

The August get together dive will be heid at the North River Spit on August.
23. This will be another family picnic day, and members boats will again be
needed. We shall meet at Mary's Landing at 10:00 AM. Miry's is located
where Route 3a crosses the North River about a mile south of the intersection
of Route 123 and Route 3a. We had a really excellent dive and picinc in tha
same location last year, so this, weather permitting should be the same.

East coast Divers will be running two special charters for the club during’
August. They will be Thursday evening, August 13 to the wreck of the
Chelsea and also Thursday evening, August 20, The cost will be $15.00, a
special rate for the club, t be paid when the reservation is made. The boat
will leave from the Cape Apn Marina at §:30 PM. Make reservations with Paul
Adler on a first come, first served basis.

Civil Defense has another fund raising event planned for August. This one
will be selling chances on a $400.00 shopping spree at one of the Quincy mar-
kets. Dive Team members will be helping again. This is a really fine oppor-
tunity to raise more money, and if all goes well, the Dive Team's budget may
he almost -as good as it was last year.

The president has been investigating the possibility of an inner tube river
run in Conneticuit on August 30. This would be run by a professionsi outfit
at a nominal cost. Come to the August meetings for details. i

OTHER NEWS

Chuck Cippoletta has gone to sea to look for oil and will be away for the
remainder of the year. The president has therefore appointed Steve 0'Gara
the new safety officer. Chuck’'s new address is:

Charles D. Cippoletta
P-177 ¢/o Susan Lober
Western Geophysical Box 2469 .
Houston, Texas 77001

The president has suggested that the Banquet next winter be made a reunion
for all former club members who wish to attend. There seems fo be a iot of
‘interest among both presant and former members. Please let the president
know how yecu feel about it.
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Frank Eddy has been moved to the Braintree Hospital. He is doing much bet-
ter than he was, but he still has a long tough road ahead. 1t will help him a
lot if we can visit him often. Visiting hours there are from 2:00 PM to 8:00
PM, strictly enforced. The hospital is located in Braintree on Pond St. a
short distance west of Sunset Lake.

Pat Kaufman and Niel Zall are to be married on August 15. Congratulations!

ATTENTION OTHER CLUBS

For some time we have baen sending copies of our newsletter to other clubs
in the area, but we do not have a good way ‘of knowing if our list is current.
If you are still out there and still wish to receive it, please drop us a card
and let us know. Many thanks to the few clubs who have responded to this
request. How about the rest of you?

o

e
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SOUNDINGS
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SPECIAL EVENT FOR THE COMING WINTER
THE ANNUAL BANQUET WILL BE A REUNION
FOR ALL FORMER CLUB MEMBERS

Sekhdedck e kokdokok dekdeiedetdeioielekdokdeideieiclok Kol ieloick fokedefeioke ioioie ke

We are planning to make this winter's banquet a reunion for as many former
club members as we can find and who wish to attend. We hope that 2 number
of them will want to find out what the club is doing now, and it should be
interesting for us to hear about what the club has done in the past. There-
fore anyone who knows the whereabouts of any former club member please let
the officers know so that we can form a mailing list. As soon as the date
and location are decided, we shall send out a notice and try to track down as
many former members as possible. The event should be a lot of fun for
everyone, so let's try to find as many people as possible.

RECORD OF THE PAST MONTH

The annual Outing, held on August 9 was an unqualified success. We set a
naw record for attendance at 196 people, and everyone had a beautiful time.
There was very little sun, but it did not rain. The lack of sun did not
deampen any of the activities; it merely kept people from getting sunburnt.
Fverything was well organized, and everyone helped with all the necessary
work. We all owe a special vote of thanks to our president for a job vyery
wail done. Mike LaMarre arrived in his new boat, and a large number of
paople swam out to szee it. For some reason the life guards were somewhat
reluctant to let them swim back.

The August get together dive was held at the North River Spit on August 23
There were 49 people present and nine members’ boats. The weather finally
turned fair, and a good time was had by all. The visibility in the water wss

not very good and few lobsters were taken, but some of our more observant

divers managed to salvage a dinghy.

Quiney Civil Defense will be conducting # benefit raffle at the end of August.

This will be done with the cooperaticn of the Capitol Supermarkets, and the

first prize will be a three minute shopping spree up to a maximum of $400.00.
At the time this newsletter goes to press the Dive Team has collected $373.00.
If the other seven units do as well, there will bg a fa‘rly good budgst for the
Dive Team for the next year.

During August a first club membership vote was held for Faul K. Collins, and
sacond club membership votes were held for Peter F. Barry and Frank Lena.
Welcome allf

A meeting of the Dive Team was held on July 28 at the Civil Defense building
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,on Sea St. The meeting was a success, and most of the team members were
- present. Those members who were not able to attend pleass check with Jim

Walker to make sure that he has your correct address and phone numbers.
He is in the process of making up a new list and wants to be sure that it is
up to date.

EVENTS OF THE COMING MONTH

The final competition dive of the season will be held at Ocean Bluffs, Marsh-
field on Sunday September 13. Briefing for the snorkel event will be at
10:00 AM with all divers dressed and at the water's edge. All participants
should bring bug bags and compasses. The water depth for the snorkel
event will be no more than 15 ft. The scuba event will start at 11:00 AM or
shortly thereafter. All new members shouid come out and discover what fun
competitions can be. They are always a chalienge to the competition direc-
tor's imagination as wel!l as a chalienge to the participants. If in doubt about
the weather, come anyway. If necessary the contest will be moved to more
sheltered waters. To reach Ocean Bluffs take Route 139 from Route 3 or 3a
to the ocean. As scon as you see the ocean and the route turns right and
runs parallel to the beach, you are there.

The September get together dive will be a wreck dive on September 27. The
wreck of the New Hampshire has been chosen, and we shall leave from White's
Beach, Manchester at 10:00 AM. Members' boats will be needed for this dive
also. If you are looking for spikes, it will be advisable to bring a hammer
and chisel to dig at the sea cement. A short-handled hammer of about 3#

and/or a bricklayer's hammer and a fairly farge cold chisel are suitable. The -

meeting place will be the King's Grant [an, 8:00 AM for breakfast, to leave at
9-00. The King's Grant inn is immediately off Route 128 on the right just
beyond the Liberty Tree Mall.

There will be a party at Paul Adler's nrew house, & Terrane Ave., Natic on
Saturday, September 19, starting at 7:00 PM. Everyone should bring food
snd drink, snd Paul will have a charcoal grill going. To reach Paul's house
take Route 9 from Route 178 toward Framingham. Watch for a hifll with a
MacDonalds on the left at the base. As you climb the hill there will be three
furniture stores {Scandinavian Design, Ethan Allen, Rudiman} on your right,
Just over the crest of the hill turn right onto Weathersfield St. Terrane
Ave. will then be the first left, and Paul's house the third on the left.

Fast Coast Divers il be running a.other evening charter for the club on
Thursday, September 2 leaving the Cape Ann Marina at 6:30 PM. if you are
interested call the store (277-2216) and make 3 reservation.

NAUI will he sponsoring a film night at the Jokn Hancock Hall at 8:00 PM,
Saturday 16 September featuring movies by Bill Lovin. Tickets $4.00 in
advance, siightly more at the door.
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FUTURE EVENTS »
The New England Aguarium Dive Club will be running a film show at 6:30 PM
on Saturday, October 17 in the Aquarium suditorium. Tickets will be $3.00,
and half of the proceeds will go to the Bay State Council. Watch for details
next month.

it has been suggested that the ciub sponsor a day hike along the Appalachian
Trail sometime in October. Anyone interested? Come to the next meeting and
talk about it. .

Seamark will be coming up again in November, so tet's all set aside a Satur-
day evening for inebriation and good fellowship.

ACTIVITIES OF MEMBERS
Congratulations to Phil Carson and his wife for the birth of a new baby.

Frank Eddy is still in the Braintree Hospital. Please let's try to get to see
him as often as possible.

Steve O'Gara had some of his pictures published in the Boston Globe and dis-
tributed by Associated Press. Not only is he a good photographer, but he
manages o be aboard ships when they run aground.

NOTES ON DECOMPRESSION SICKNESS

Most of us seem to think that the U.S. Navy decompression tables are infalli-
- ble. They certainly are the best we have, but they are far from infallibie.
Producing accurate tables requires a very large amount of dasta, and in this
case data are cases of the "bands”. A lot of guesswork is involved in all the
tables, and the exceptional and extreme exposure tables are almost completely

guesswork. In addition, susceptibility varies from one individual to another

and from day to day for the same individual, and for reasons that are neot
completely understood. We know that we can always ascand from 33 ft. {27
#t. for saturation diving), and this indicates that it must be difficuit to get
the bubbles started. Surface tension theory explains the difficuity, but then
does not explain how he bubbles ever get cstarted at ali. Recent rescarch
suggests that one of the substances in the bleod which helps the blood to clot
also has the effect of promoting the formation of "bends’ bubbles. Deep div-
ing whales lack this substance, and although they seem not to be subject tu
decompression sickness, they bleed to death very easily. '

The human body has the capacity to produce substances which it requires,
and it therefore probable that after an injury which causes bleeding, the
body would contain larger than normal amounts of clotting agents and thare-
fore be more susceptible to decompression sickness. Common sense therefore
indicates that after any sevare injury (cut, bruise, sgrain, muscle pull, etc. )
a diver use a great deal of extra caution to avoid "bends”.
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SOUNDINGS

RECORD OF THE PAST MONTH

The second point competition dive of the year was held at Ocean Bluffs,
Marshfield on September 13. VYour editor apologizes for referring to this as
the last competition dive in last month's newsletter. Evidently he can't
count. Fourteen divers participated in the snorkel event which was filling a
2 liter Coke bottle with sand. The event was won by Chuck Cippoletta, with
Sal Lena second and John Laszio third., The scuba event, which involved
bottles of sand, balloons, and plastic bags, was won by S5Sal Lena and Steve
Norris, with John Blackadar and Jeff Jacobs second, and Bob Avilla and Bill
Burchill third. (t was a good day, everyone had a good time, and a faw
former ciub members were at the dive site. ,

The September get together dive was heid at the wreck of the New
Hampshire on the 27th. of September. Twenty-two divers participated and
four members' boats ware thare. The dive was made from the boats because
there was enough sea running to make it unsafe to try to climb up on the
rocks. Otherwise the weather was reasonable, and although no spectacular
artifacts were recovered, sveryone had a fine time.

On September 13 there was a marathon in Quincy. Bob Masarelli ran 15

mi. of the race, and Joe Milligan ran the entire race in 3 hr. 29 min. Glad
to see we have a few people in the club who are in shape. Carl ingvie and
Joe Shea drove the dive truck.
——DuringSeptembar first club membership votes were held for John Wil-
helm, John Keener, and Stephen G. Roberts, and a second vote was held for
Fred Waldstein. In addition, a coresponding membership was voted for Jim
Cummings. Welcome all. , '
On September 19 Paul and Debbie Adler gave a party for club members
at their new home. Al those who attended had a good time and were very
much impressed with the house.

EVENTS OF THE COMING MONTH

The last (This time it is the last!) competition of the season will be h¢ld
on 18 October. The location will be Pleasure Bay, South Boston, just beyond

Kelly's Landing. All those who plan to enter should bring a bug bag, and

briefing for the snorkel event wili be at 10:00 AM sharp with all divers
dressed and at the water's edge. Take the Southeast Expressway 1o the
Columbia Road - South Boston exit and follow Day Blvd. past the MDC police
station and then follow the road along the beach. Pleasure Bay is about a
mile and a half past the police station.

The October get together dive will be held at Long Pond, Plymouth on
25 October at 10:00 AM. This will be the traditional fall sled dive. It gives
Dive Team members a chance to practice dragging behind a boat and boat
owners a chance to get their engines washed out with fresh water before
being stored for the winter. Club members who are not Dive Team members
are also welcome ta try the “sleds". Maybe you will even want to join the
team when you find out how much tarcitory can be covered with almost no
sffort. The meeting piace will be the the Howard Johnsons off Route 3 in
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Kingston, 8:00 AM for breakfast, to leave at 9:00. If you go directly to
Long Pond, take Route 3 to the next exit beyond the White Horse Beach exit.
Turn right and then right again in less than 1/4 mile. After that take eithar
the first or second left -- we shall try to put up a diver's flag sign to indi-
cate which. :

During October the pool at the Lincoln Hancock School in Quincy will
again be available to the club from 9:00 io 10:00 PM on Monday evenings.
This will give all members a good opportunity to practice with their equipment
during the winter and to play a number of fascinating games. New members
are especially encouraged to come down and find out what goes on; it is all
reaily a iot of fun. It is a good, big, clean pool and we are very fortunate
to be able to use it, but if there is not a good showing we shall loose it, so
everyone try to get down. Members family are also welcome. The first eve-
ning will be 5 October which is also the president’'s birthday, so fet's make it
a real party. It will alsc be available on October 19 and 26, but not QOctober
12 because of the holiday.

On Saturday, October 17 at 6:30 PM there will be a showing of two films
at the New England Aquarium, Blue Water White Death aid Fred Calhoun's
Wali Dive. The showing is sposored by the Aquarium Dive Club, and half of
the proceeds will go to tha Pay State Council of Divers. Tickets at $3.00 are
available from Dave Clancy and at dive shops. This is a fine opportuntiy %o
see two excellent films and at the same time to support the Council. Because
of the early hour, members of our club are planning to get together for din-
ner afterward. Details at the October € meeting, or call the president,

At the October 20 meeting Dave Clancy will present a slide show about
German "U" boat activities in the New England area during both world wars.
— There will be a special meeting on October 27 to prepare for winter.
Bill Walker wili be teaching us how to sharpan skis, and Steve Norris will be
sharpening skates. Everyone come down to the clubhouse at 8:00 PM with
your skis and skates and, if you have any, sharpening tocis.

Kk PARTY #*% PARTY *%% PARTY ***

On Friday evening, October 30 the president will be giving a Haloween
Party for the club. Come one, come all, to his house with or without costume
as you wish. Bring food; bring drink; bring your friends! The party will
lezt from 8:00 PM till the next morning. Come celebrate (one day early) the
oldest holiday in the world, the ancient Celtic festival of Samhain, when
everyone propitiates the evil spirits, To reach Blackie's house take Route 3
to the Hanover Mall exit and turn right. Pass the mall on your left and after
one mile an Old Colony gas station on your right. Take the next left, and
Blackie's houss will be the second on the right. Please try to park on the
same side of the street as the house. If you get lost or have any questions,
call 826-2505. '

FUTURE EVENTS

The banquet has been set to be held at the Lantana on February 13,
1982. We shall be having the same band as we have had for the past two
years. Remember that this will be & reunion for all the "old timers", so any-
one who knows where to find any of them please let the president know.
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iIN APPRECIATION

Thanks are due to Tom Sangiolo for a generous donation of fire wood
and to Bob Massarelli for stacking it. Thanks are also due to Bill and Mar-
lene Walker for a donation of Skindiver magazines to the club library. Phil
Nimiskern has worked very hard and gotten the library into very impressive
shape., Dave Clancy is also putiing new horders on all the club charts, and
Brian Clinton has found the club a refrigerator chest to increasa our beer
capacily.

OTHER NEWS
Discount air cards for several dive shops are now available to club mem-

bers. Anyone who wishes to purchase one should let the president know.
We are in the process of having wallet cards printed which will have

phone numbers to use in case of a diving accident. The cards will be availa-~

ble to our members and to all other divers in the area. The phone numbers

are those of the Diving Accident Network at Duke University and of the.

Navy's recompression facility in New London. Medical advice concerning div-
ing injuries is available at both of these locations.

Last month we omitted t¢ announce Mim's birthday. Yousr editor has it
from a reliable source tiiat she was 26, and he is sure that she has enough
snergy to make us believe it. There is aiso a rumor that her illustrious hus-
band has gone on a diet and is losing weight fast. Could it be that he is

_going to try to keep up witty her? :

Two of our provisional members whom we have not seen fora while,
Maureen Mutrie and Paula Covielio, inform us that they are still very much
interested in the club and have not been around because of the demands of
working and studying at the same time. It is hoped that they will be able to
find more time before long.

Frank Eddy is now in Room F331 of University Hospital, Boston. His
condition has stabilized and he is able to use 2 wheelchair with facility, but
he wants and needs very much to see his friends. Please let us all try to

get in o see him. Take the Fxpressway to the Massachusetts Ave. exit,
turn right onto Mass. Ave., and then right again onto Harrison Ave. just
past Boston City Hospital. University Hospital is on the right just beyond

Boston City Hospital. On street parking is usually available. Walk into the

courtyard, turn right, and go in the door that says "Chapel”.

We regret to announce tha death of Mike Maggs' mother. Mike is a for-
mer member and a good friend of many of us. Wa all extend to Mike our pro-
foundest sympathies. _

FOR SALE

Woman's wet suit, including gloves, hood, and boots, $50.00. Speak to
Bob Avilla or cali 545-6834.
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SOUTH SHORE NEPTUNES November, 1881

SOUNDINGS

RECORD OF THE PAST MONTH

The big event in October was the search for the airplane ditched in Scituate
Harbor on Saturday, October 17. Some of the Dive Team members were
forced to leave a party at the Point Allerton Coast Guard Station to initiste
the search, and the competition dive the next day was cancelled so that both
Dive Team members and other club members could continue searching. After
all, it is not every day we get a chance to dive on an airplane. When the
airplane was still not found, the search was to be continued the following
weekend. Accordingly the Long Pond dive was moved to Scituate Harbor.
Unfortunately the weather did not cooperate, and there was too much wind to
dive on the airplane either Saturday of Sunday. It was finally necessary to
cancel the club dive completely, so there will be no point dive for October.
Some of those present went to the Scituate Coast Guard station and had 2
good dive there. The president wishes to apologize to Maureen Mutrie for not
getting the word to her that the Long Pond Dive had been moved and also to
thank Paul Adier for refunding Msureen's equipment rental fee.

The Aquarium Dive Club’s film showing on October 17 was a real success.
About 150 people attended including at least 25 of our members. The Bay
State Courncil was given half the profit, or about $100.00, and everyone
enjoyed the films. The Agquarium dive club put together a siide show to start
the program, and at lsast twe of ocur members managed to cresp into the pic~
tures. After the show our group walked to the International Restaurant in
the North End for dinner. The routs io the MNorth End from the Aquarium is
rather treacherous and involves crossing the entrance to the Callahan Tunnel
and the exit from the Sumner Tunnal. W got across (he former without inci-
dent, but not zo the latter. One of our members, who shali remain nameless,
stepped in front of a speeding car. The driver obligingly siammed on his
brakes, and as our member danced safaly out of the road, there were two
loud crashes: the two drivers behind were not quite quick enough with their
brakes. The event really made the day for several people.

During October a first club membership vote was taken for Jennifer Grisdale,
and second votes were taken for Paula Coviello and Maureen Mutrie. Welcome
all. .

The Dive Team had a very active moanth. In addition to the airplane, there
were propeliers to clear for the Coast Guard on several occasions and a stolen
proparty search in Quincy. The team received another letter of thanks from
the commander of the Point Allerton Coast Guard Station. The team's very
good relationship with the Coast Guard is a resl advantage to all concerned.

At the October 20 meeting the club was privileged to see Dave Clancy's slide
show about German "U" Boats along the New England coast. 1t was a very
fine show indeed; thanks Dave.
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EVENTS OF THE COMING MONTH

The final competition of the season, postponed because of the airplane, will
be held on November 8. The location, Pleasure Bay, South Boston, and the
hour, 10:00 AM (with divers dressed at the water's edge} remain the same.
If you need directions, check your October Soundings. .

The November get togsther dive will ba held at Marblehead Light on November
22 at 10:00 AM. The meeting place will be Friendly's on the Linway in Lynn,
8:00 AM for broakfast, to leave at 9:00. Marblehead Light is a very pretty
dive and is once again available now that most of the sailboats have been put
up for the winter. |f the weather is reasonable it should make a very fine
dive.

Seamark will be held at the New England Aquarium on Saturday evening,
November 7 at 7:00 PM. Tickets are $7.50 and may be purchased from Bob.
Massarelli or at the door. For the information of new members, Seamark is a
benefit for the Cotting School for Handicapped Children put on each year by
the divers of the Boston area. There is always plenty to drink {at a reason-
able price) and everyonse always has a good time. This year Bert Webber will
be giving a talk on his very successful treasure salvage, and there will ba a
raffle of a Rolex Watch. Raffle tickets are available from Paul Adler ow at
any of the local dive shops. Let's have a really good showing from the slub
for the benefit of a very worthy charity and a2 good time for all.

The pool at the Lincoln Hancock Schoo! in Quincy will be available at 9:00 PM
each of the five Monday evenings of November. We want to get as many
members down as possible. There was a very good showing on October 19;
tet's keep up the good work! Paul Adler tells us there is the possibility of
an underwater hockey tournament in Conneticut sometime in January, so it is
time to get in a lot of practice. Those who have never played underwater
hockey should come down to see how much fun it is,

FUTURE EVENTS

Remember the Banquet at the Lantanna on February 13 which will also be a
reunion for former members. Arrangements for the banquet are complete,
and the search for "old timers" is well underway. Anyone who can find an
old timer please let the president know. Who knows? He might even be giv-
ing a prize for the member who can hook the largest number.

REMINDERS

Anyone wishing to purchase air cards at a significant discount should speak
to the president, pay the treasurer, and pick up the card at the dive shop
for which the card is issued.

The accident manuale from the Diving Accident Network have arrived. Those
who placed orders see the treasurer. There may be one or two extra, and if
there is sufficient demand we can place another order. In any case, individ-
uals can order their own.
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Wallet cards with the emergency phone numbers are now ready; collect yours
at the next meeting.

Remember it is almost election time! All members should be thinking about
whom they would like to see as next year's officers.

OTHER NEWS

Joe Milligan has been continuing his running. He recantly won 8 7 mile race
with an average time of 5:33 per mile, and he ran in the Quincy Marathon. ‘

We regret to anncunce the desth of the father of Arthur "Buzz" Leary. The
club extends its profoundest sympathies to the famnily.

Congratulations to Beb Schwartz and his wife on the birth of a baby girl,
Lisa Marie.

Your editor has it from a reliable source that John iLaszlo and Dave Martin
were able to swim from White's Beach to the wreck of the New Hampshire, but
required a boat ride back before hypothermia finished them off!

Thanks to Brian Clinten for obtaining a refrigerator chest for the clubhouse,
Think of Brian as you drink your beer. Thanks are also due Mike LaMarre
for the donation to the club of the last log of the Chester Pauling.

Those who have volunteered to work arcund the clubhouse are looking for
help from any members who can spare a little time. Dave Clancy needs help
re-framing the charts, and Sob Massarelli needs help building a book table.

Frank Eddy is stil at University Hospital and wants very much to sae his
friends. Please, let's all try to get in to see him. Directions are in Your
October Soundings. Anyone going in on a weekend should call the hospital
first to make sure Frank has not gone home for the weekend.

WANTED

One of Debbie Osborn’s friends is looking for a sailboat about 35 feet long
and in need of repair. Anyone knowing of such a boat for sale please speak
te Debbie.



CAUSES OF DIVER FATALITIES 1976, 1977, 1978

Below is a list of the starting causes of nonprofessional underwater diving
fatalities for the years 1976, 1977, and 1978, Tha list was compiled by
NUADC and published in the September, 1981 issue of Undeprcurrent. It
should be born in mind that thess are starting causes and other factors usu-
ally becoms involved later. It is also obvious that the categories must aver-
lap somewhat. Air embolism, exhwstmn, and panic continug to be the most
frequent culprits, but running out of alr, sexz conditions, and heart attack
are also significant. Cold is not listed as a frequent cause, but it is olbvi-
ously a major contributor tc exhaustion,
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SOUTH SHORE NEPTUNES Decembar, 1981

SOUNDINGSE

RECORD OF THE PAST MONTH

*~ The fina! competition dive ¢f he vear was finally held at Pleasure Bay, South

- Boston on November &. The snorkel svent, collecting starfish, was won by
Jetf Jacobs, with John Blackadar second znd Sal Lena third. The scuba
event, ‘ying plastic spoons and forks on a string, was won by John Laszlo
and Tony Page, with John Blackadar and Jeff Jacobs second and Sal Lena and
Steve MNerris third.

: The November get together dive was held at Marbiehead Light on 22 Novem-

K ber. At least fifteen divers participated, and the visibility was between fif-
teen and 20 feet. The sea was calm, and a large number of lobsters were
taken. Alfogether it proved to be an excellent dive.

The downed airplane in Scituate Harbor was finally located in 25 ft. of water.
The team dove on it on Wednesday evening, 4 November and also ths follow-
ing Saturday. The latter dive was the occasion of the greatest fish (or lob-
ster) story of all time. Trish Davis claimed that a lobster commitied suicide
by impailing itself on the end or her knife. As if that was not encugh, the
lobster later managed to evaporate into thin air!

Seamark, the annual benefit which the divers of the area put on for the Cot-

——ting School for Handicapped Children was held at the New mngland Aquariom

C on November 7. As usual it was a great success. 1500 psople attended and
approximately $10,000.00 was coliected for the school. The 5SN was very
well represented at the event, and Sal lLena won one of the dives in the
“Aguarium's big tank.

The wallet cards with the emergency medical phone numbers for divers were
printed, and distribution te dive shops and divers was begun. The cards
were very well received, and a second printing will soon be rnecessary.

John Blackadar's Haloween party on Qctober 30 was also a great success, and
everyone present had a marvelous time. -

During November a first club membership was held for Stephen Green, and a
second vote was held For Paul K. Col!ips. Welcome!

Everyone enjoyed the meeting of 17 November; the attendance was not large,
but everyone present seemed to be in an unusually mirthful mood. Debbias
Osborn won a turkey in the raffle and didn't know what to do with it. At
the end of the meeting the Ancient Mariner gave a hair-raising account of a .
ship disabled at sea and an eventual rescue by the Coast Guard.
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EVENTS OF THE COMING MONTH

Dacember is election monthi  Nowinations for next year's officers will be
opened at the reguiar meeting of 1 Dacember. They will be re-opensd at the
mesting of December 15, and then the electicns will be held., Al members
should be thinking about whom they would like to see in office, and everyone
should remember that all candidates' 1982 dues must be paid before they can
be nominated., After the elactions there will be the annual beer and pirze
party, so be sure not to miss it

The December get teogether dive wili be held on December & at Halibut Point,
Cape Ann, 10:00 AM at the divesite. The meesting place will be the King's
Grant inn on the right just off Route 128 just beyond the Liberty Tree Mail:
§:00 AM for breakfast. o leave at $:(. Everyone should try to get to the
moeting nlace and form car pools because there is a $2.60 parking charge at
the divesite.

The annual Christmas party for the cliub members’ children will be held on
Sunday, December 13 at .00 PM. This vear it will be held at the Civil
Defense Bullding on Sea St. because there is more room there. We want fo
get as many people there as possible. Members who do not have children of
their own are encouraged to bring other children they know, especially those
in difficult circumstances who may not have many chances to gc to parties.
Finally members who cannet find any children are walcome to come by them-
selves. Each person bringing a child should bring a gift for the child (with
the child's name on it} to be given out by Santa, the maximum cost to be

$5.00, A lot of help is nesded decorating and supplying baked gonods. Any-
one who can help please speak to tl.e presidant. To get to the Civii Defense
building head toward Howe's Meck on Sea Street. The Quincy Police Station
is on the corner of Sea St. and Southern Artery, and the Civil Deferse is
the next building on your right. Orive into the parking !ot behind the bmid-
ing and enter through the basement door in the rear.

Dana Williams and Mim will be giving a Christmas party for ciub members on
Saturday evening, 12 December at 8:00 PM. Santa Claus will be at this party
too (stopping on the way to the party the next day) so bring a "grazb bag"
present with a cost of less than $5.00. The usua! party procedures also
apply: bring food and drink! If you plan te attend, please let Dana know
ahead of time; he is really wondering how many pecple tc expect.

The pool at the Lincoln Mancock School will be available to us at 89:00 PM on
Monday Evenings, December 7, 14, and 21, but clused December 28 because
of the holidays. The attendance a2t the poel has recently been very good,
but more people still 2re needed. There is a possibility of and underwater
hockey tecurnament in Connecticut in January, and we want fo develop a win-
ning team! All members, especially new ones, are encouraged to come down
and find out how much fun it is.

The club New Year's Eve party is becoming an annual event. This vyear it
will again be held at John Blackadar's house. The party wiil begin at 7:00
PM on New Year's Eve, and nobody knows when it will end. The cost will be
about $5.00 or $6.00 per person which will cover steaks, potatoes, and
favors, Everyone brings food to provide for the remainder of the meal.
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Members may bring a friend or two it they desire, and there is enough space
for people to spend the night f they wish. Anyone wishing to atiend must
let Blackie know before Decembszr 28 so that he knows how many slezks to
buy. To reach Bluckie's house take Route 3 to the Hancver Mall exit and
turn right. Pass the mall on your left, and after one mile turn right at the
- Old Colony gas station on vyour right. Take the next left, and Blackie's
house will be the second on the right. Piease try to park on the same sida
of the street as the house. If you get jost or have any guestions, call
826-2505.

FUTURE EVENTS

The annual New Year's Day "sobcr up" dive will be heid as usual at

10:00 AM at Pleasure Bay, South Boston. This is aiways a fun event and
usually an opportunity to watch one or two people (Yes! Last year there were
two!) do one of the craziest things anyone could imagine. Be sure to show
up to watch even if you do not plan to dive. '

Plans are complete for the annual Banquet which will also be a reunion
for former club members. It will be held at the Lantanna in Randolph on
February 13, and tickets wiil be $15.30 per person. We shall have the sams
band as last year which was very well received. i promises to be a really
fine time for all who attend. A list of "old timers” has been compiled and fli-
ers are ready to be sent out. There are also news releazses and pasters for
the loca! dive shops. Anyone knowing the whereabouts of any “old timers”

please speak to one of the officers. Finally the president needs ideas for

joke trophies. This could be the goiden opportunity tc get back at your
buddy!

OTHER NEWS

Phil Nimiskern has a friend who is going to make brass club belt buck-
les. The initial order of 25 has aiready been spoken for, but if there is suf-
ficient demand, another order can be placed. Anyone interested should speak
to the president or to Phil. '

Plans are being made for a club ski trip sometime this winter. Anyone
with information (including prices) about ski areas, places to stay, or pack-
age tours should speak to the presyde - Keep your ears open for more
information.

We regret 1o announce the death of the father of Arthur Leary. The
clib extends its sympathies to Art and his family.

We also regret to announce the death of Paul Finn, Quincy Police Chief
Frank Finn's brother. The club extends it sympathies to the family.

Congratufations to Bob Schwartz and his wife on the birth of a baby
daughier.

Congratulations to Chris and Gloria Donoghue on the birth of a baby

daughter. No twins this time! Someone better ask Chris if he is curtailing -

production because of the current worsening economic climate.
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